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Dear parents/caregivers, 
 
The term is quickly passing by and the Christmas decorations are already out! Staff are busy working on reports 
and organising the special events for the end of year. We are working on staffing and classes for 2023 and you 
will be notified as soon as things are finalised so you can begin to talk to your child about 2023. Transition notes 
will also be sent home in the coming weeks. 
 
Proud and Deadly Awards 
Yesterday we had three students receive Proud and Deadly awards. Congratulations to Cyrus Craig, Shylen 
Brydon-Undy and Kya Charles. Kya was unable to attend so will be formally presented at our presentation Day. 
 
Remembrance Day 
Last week we had the Kapooka Army band attend for our school Remembrance Day Ceremony. It was fantastic 
and the students really enjoyed the experience. Thanks to Mrs Selmes for her organisation. Additionally, our 
school captains attended the Remembrance Day ceremony at the Memorial Gardens to lay a wreath. 
 
Presentation Day 
Last week you were sent a letter to inform you of the change in format for our presentation day ceremonies. 
Primary School Presentation Day will be 7 December from 4pm- 4:45pm. High School Presentation Day will be 7 
December from 5:15pm-6pm. 
  
Kind regards,  

Terri Inglis  

Principal 
 

 
 

Save the date   

Year 12 Graduation Thursday 1 December 2022 

Presentation Day Wednesday 7 December 2022 

Year 6 Graduation Tuesday 13 December 2022 

Last day of Term 4 for students Friday 16 December 2022 



CHORDS awards 

Proudly representing Willans Hill School at the CHORDS Choral and Dance Spectacular. Well done you 
should be proud of yourself. 

Class 6 Prudence Lapham       

Class 7 Tyler Leighton-Popple 

Class 7     Chayse Camery 

Class 8 Jordan Irons 

Class 8 Cooper Camery 

Week 4 

Class 1 Isla Barry—Consistent effort with all her literacy tasks. 

Class 2 Paityn Durney—Answering comprehension questions in reading groups.  

Class 3 Deijah-Lee Brown—Excellent effort in all literacy tasks. 

Class 4 Shylen Brydon-Undy—Fantastic achievement in his writing. 

Class 5  Nathanael Brown—Lining up when the bell rings. 

 

Week 5 

Class 1 Isla Barry—Enthusiastic contributions to our history unit. 

Class 3     Bobbie Field—Enthusiastic participation during sensory literacy tasks.  

Class 5 Sophie Way—Handling changes to routine. 

Class 6 Dareen Al Hamo—Engagement with matching activity in English. 

Class 7 Alyan Hasan—Improved engagement with activities on the smartboard.  

Class 8     Lucas White —Following instructions and being helpful in the kitchen. 

Class 9 Ellie Learmont—Showing focus and enthusiasm in maths tasks  

Class 10 Cody Manning—Excellent focus in reading. 

Class 8     Cooper Camery—Concentrating on his bowling action. 

Class 7 Tyler Leighton-Popple—Good listening and teamwork in cricket. 

Class 6  Monique Besley—Effort and focus in cricket during sport. 

Class 5    Sophie Way—Being kind to others. 

Class 2     Stephen Sudeesh—Being safe by following instructions. 

Class 3  Lual Wol—Being safe by following the school rules and not coming to school sick. 

Class 1 Caleb Ross—Being safe by following instructions. 

Class 5 Wol Wol—Being responsible by making positive choices. 

Class 9 Brendon Kelleher—Representing our school so well during our Remembrance Day service. 

Class 10 Dante Williams—Representing our school so well during our Remembrance Day service. 

Class 10 Naomi Gadsden—Trying new things and exploring Hildasid. 

Class 6 Nyekya Charles—Being a great friend in the playground. 

Class 9 Deanna Weston—Being kind to her peers. 

Class 8 Lucas White—Being a good learner in agriculture. 

Class 8 Luca Scarrone 

Class 8 Lucas White 

Class 9 Annie Heir 

Class 10 Harry Tooze 

Class 10  Cody Manning 



Check out 

the hard 

working 

students in 

Class 3! 





 

Last Thursday, our bowling team and Mrs Lisa Nelson travelled to Sydney to compete in the State  

Finals. They faced tough competition from over 30 secondary schools from across NSW. Our school 

finished in a  respectable 24th place. The Willans Hill School community are extremely proud of the 

effort and sportsmanship displayed by the team. They have been outstanding ambassadors for our 

school. A huge thank you must go to our P&C committee for donating funds to assist each family with 

their accommodation in  Sydney. 

It’s official! Mr Clark has joined the cast of Thomas Bros Wagga Wagga Takes 2 for 2023. He will be 

raising funds to support the construction of a sensory garden at Willans Hill School.  



 


